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EX.153/08
FAMILIES HOSTEL REPLACEMENT PROJECT

Portfolio
Health and Communities

Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute EX.124/08, the Director of Development Services reported (DS.74/08) that the report had been referred to Community Overview and Scrutiny for comment at their meeting on the 5th June 2008.  That meeting had, however, not dealt with any business and no comments had therefore been submitted from the meeting.  The Director reminded Members that the Council had already approved £400,000 for 2008/9 in its capital programme for the Family Hostel replacement but it was recommended that the Council be asked to consider a number of changes to the funding arrangements.

The Director circulated detailed responses to a number of questions raised by Members regarding the location and nature of the scheme.

Members were aware of the timescales which were involved in progressing the project and noted the consultation arrangements which were proposed via the Neighbourhood Forum and with local residents.  The Executive sought ways of enabling the Overview and Scrutiny Committee to comment on details of the scheme without unduly delaying the Council's considerations with regard to the funding arrangements.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.
That the Executive recommend the City Council to approve the following proposed capital scheme for the Hostel Replacement totalling £3.89m in 2008/9 to 2010/11 to be funded as follows:

(a)
Accept the Government grant offer of £1.89 million with attached conditions

(b)
Confirm the allocation of £400,000 Regional housing board grant from 2007/08 which has already been agreed, in EX.334/07

(c)
Confirm the allocation and release of £750,000 from the £1,250,000 Housing Strategy budget in 2008/9 and agree the reprofiling of this amount to 2009/10

(d)
the commitment of £400,000 from the Regional Housing Board grant for 2009/10

(e)
confirm the decision to sell and ring fence the Capital Receipt (assumed to be £450,000) from the London Road Hostel (EX.334/07

(f)
The allocation of interim funding from the Capital Programme for 2010/11 in the event of a delay in selling the existing hostel, the Capital Receipt from which will be subsequently credited back to the programme fundings.

2.
That Executive note that although there will be loss of car parking revenue from the site at John Street, the proposed development would produce higher revenue savings from efficiency gains through service integration, which would lead to net savings to the Council overall.

3.
That Executive agree that a planning application for the project be submitted.

4. 
That a presentation on the Families Hostel Replacement Project be given to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on the 17 July, to enable that Committee to receive the details of the project and submit questions and comments and those views be reported back to the Executive at its meeting on the 28 July along with any other comments arising from the consultations arranged with the Neighbourhood Forum and local residents.

Reasons for Decision

To enable the Scheme to proceed and the Council to create a first class building with open welcoming reception facilities and services that are accessible for all.







